TO:
President of CEEMAN
Members of the CEEMAN International Board

Having read the unfriendly statement of the CEEMAN Council, placed on the CEEMAN web site, Russian Association of Business Education considers it necessary to declare, that the extremely one-sided, politicized and hostile position, reflected in this and further statements of CEEMAN, neutralizes the value of CEEMAN as a professional association and rules out possibilities of further cooperation between our organizations.
Consultations held on April 5th with Russian business schools – CEEMAN members – also confirm their rejection of the position of CEEMAN, which has taken the path of inciting hostility between our peoples.
Russian business schools’ further membership in CEEMAN will be solved by them on their own.

On behalf and upon authorization of the
Russian Association of Business Education (RABE) 

Sergei Myasoedov
President of RABE 

Yuri Moseikin
Chairman of the RABE Board 

Natalia Evtikhieva
RABE Director General 

April 6, 2022
Moscow

